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September 23, 2022 

Peaceful Adult Day Care 
101 Industrial Ave 
Little Ferry, NJ 07643 
Sent via certified electronic mail to 

Re: Revised Notice of Overpayment 
Case Number: 

Dear Provider: 

This letter is in response to your correspondence dated August 31, 2022, regarding the Notice of 
Overpayment dated August 3, 2022 that the Office of the State Comptroller, Medicaid Fraud 
Division (MFD) sent to Peaceful Adult Day Care (Peaceful), Medicaid Provider ID . As 
explained in its August 3rd letter, MFD identified three categories of claims in which Peaceful 
improperly submitted 1,690 claims for which it received Medicaid overpayments totaling 
$130,141.60 that it must repay to the Medicaid program. In its August 31st response, Peaceful 
provided additional information, which is outlined below.   

1. While the recipients were admitted to an inpatient facility, such as a hospital or skilled
nursing/long term care center– 26 claims, with overpayments of $2,123.10; (in violation of
N.J.A.C. 10:164-1.5). Peaceful did not mention these claims in its correspondence.
Accordingly, MFD has no basis to alter its prior finding that Peaceful must repay the
Medicaid program for the payments it received for these claims.

2. In excess of five (5) days per week– 1,639 claims with overpayments of $125,890 (in
violation of N.J.A.C. 10:164-1.4(a)). Peaceful acknowledged that it billed in excess of five
(5) days per week. Peaceful explained that it believed that these claims were permitted
because “the previous administrator was under the incorrect impression.” Peaceful
provided supporting documentation, which confirmed that it billed in excess of five (5)








